
      Retired Public Employees Association of California 

                           Diablo Chapter 066, December 2021 

RPEA Mission Statement: We are retired and active California public employees working together 

to maintain and improve the quality of the lives of our members by protecting and improving our  

retirement and medical benefits. 

    

Important!!!!   we have a new location for this lunch 

 

Meeting location: DE Vino's Restaurant 
   2221 Morello ave. at taylor Blvd. 
   Pleasant hill 
           Wednesday, December 1, for In-Person Meeting 
   Time:  12:30 pm – 2:30 pm 

 
Reservations are a Must!    Limited Seating!   Call Gloria to make your 

reservations - 925-372-0278   Deadline: Friday, November 26th    CHAPTER TO 
HOST THIS LUNCH 
 
                                  **** NOTES from Nancy **** 
 
Greetings! Our December meeting will be an indoor Christmas/Holiday party.  We had a 
success with this kind of get-together two years ago so we’re going to do it again.  We have 
a special dessert planned.  We will have a brief meeting to start, to we comply with our By-
Laws.  Last meeting of the year, hope you will join us!    MUST WEAR A MASK INSIDE! 
 
County regulations require that we show proof of vaccination or negative Covid test at 
the door before entering the restaurant. For those who are not vaccinated, there is a 
FREE County testing location just up the street from El Tapatio (our old location) in the 
overflow parking lot across from DVC.  Reservations are preferred by calling 1-888-713-
6111 or visit   LHI.Care/covidtesting.   The test takes only a few minutes, results are sent 
via email within 48 to 72 hours, so plan accordingly. The test results are valid for entry to 

any facility requiring proof of a negative Covid test to gain admittance.  You don’t have to 
have Covid to take the test.   
 
Did you notice? In the latest newsletter from Headquarters, President Rosemary Knox, 
mentioned coming to our September meeting. Although Hot, we were pleased with the 
location and the menu. (Everyone gets to choose their own entrée).  Thank you to all the 
new participants and our faithful members.   Hopefully we will repeat the numbers at this 
meeting. 
 
Plans are coming along for General Assembly in 2022 to be held in Sacramento.   Look for 
more details in the HQ Newsletter and in ours after the Holidays.  
 
Wishing each of you a Wonderful Christmas and Safe, Healthy 2022!  
 
Blessings!   Nancy 
 
We want to stay in touch with you! To change your name, address, phone number or 
email, please notify RPEA Headquarters in Sacramento at 916-441-7732 or 1-800-443-
7732. 300 T Street, Sacramento, CA 95811-6912.   
 
To find RPEA on the web and keep up with RPEA’s Pension Truth Squad go on line to: 
www: youtube.com/RPEACalifornia      Contact CALPERS On-line at: www:calpers.ca.gov 

 
 

     
 
 
Officer Contact Information: 
President: Nancy Santos, 925-
228-9216 nancyjamm@aol.com 
Vice President: Gloria Gilmore, 
925-372-0278 
Secretary: Carole Prette, 925-
689-1626 
Treasurer: Dick Spadino, 925-
228-4339 
Past Pres: Gary Goodshaw,  
925-935-2607 
Newsletter:  Dorothy Walker, 
925-283-3303 
Membership: Russell Kaul, 925-
228-6391 & Gloria Gilmore, 925-
372-0278       
Sunshine:  Gloria Gilmore 
Legislative Chair:  Available 
Health and Benefits:  Available 

 

Mark your calendars for 2021 

Future Meeting Dates:     

December 1, 2021 

For 2022:  

February 9,  May 11, 

September 14,   December 9, 

Board meetings are open to all 

members, and are held 

approximately two weeks prior 

to our General meetings 

(subject to change).  Call Nancy 

for details.  

 

mailto:nancyjamm@aol.com

